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New Beginnings: Many eager and enthusiastic students were finally exfjleytotaste of the real worlg
of school onTuesdayvhen we welcomeerep and Year 7 students for 2018 at each cafheustudents
all had a wonderful tinparticpating in a range of activitasd getting to know their peers and teac
We warmly welcome these studemi$look forward to their contributions to oumheol community
duringthe next stage of their education.

Vicki Angus, Assistant Principal

rahminy and
Amethyst Rothmars;, Bella Podger, Eagan Winsall, Ruby Watsid Selvia Suson.
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From the Principal ys Desk Vv

In this final big newsletter for 2017 | opportunity to shine. Similarly, our commitment tdg
can reflect with gratitude and building and sustaining a highly effective staff team
admiration upn all that has been through stringent recruiting, teacher collaboration within
achieved by our Camperdown College and beyond the school, accountability processes and High
students, staff and families this year. quality professional learning remains an absolute priority,
Many new opportunities have been

A iousl i ing into 201 h I
embraced by students looking to apply s previously advised, moving into 2018 we have a sma

thei . d extend their | Y number of changes to pstaff team. We have recently
€Ir passions and extend heir '\eaming, \,a|comed Grace Lee as a secondary Maths/PE teacher|and

and next week's Junior Campus Celebration Assgm :
' ; ) . expect to make an appointment to the Food Technolg
Year 6 Graduation and Senior Campus Presentation ngh% ; PP %y

. osition this week. We will also be welcoming Caroling
will _enable us to come together to celebrate many of thes uynhoven back from long service leave and temporarily
achievements and milestones. | look forward to seeing

f h il end of areweling Ashleigh Bloomfield as she takes twelve
many of you at these special end of year events. months leave from her PE position to travel. We say|a

On Tuesday this week | attendeaetCountry Education reluctant goodbye to valued staff members Bill McGarn
Project 2017 Rural Youth Ambassadors final forum in (Education Support) and Joanne Gleeson (Fopd
Melbourne, at which Year 11 student Lauren Mcllveen andTechnology) and wish them well for their future ventures.
her RYA counterparts from around the state outlined theirWe have also greatly appreciated the contribution of qur
vision for rural education. The students acknowledged theEducation Support trainee Ryan Smith and wish him all
advantagesand opportunities of a country education, the the best as he commences his tertiary studies in 2018.

benefits of schools working together to increase currlculum2018 will see many new students and families join ofir

offerm%s,d agd ';he powerguld |mpict Ttr?at Ipas_‘:‘j'on‘?_;a(famperdown College community, andlu e s d aly 6 s
commitiéd educators can and 0o make. they also 10entileq 5 gitpn activities gave our new Prapd Year 7 students

the challenges faced by rural schoold 33‘“0'9”?5 and time with each other and the key staff who will be thejr
posed_ solutions to_ th_e pro_blems of teacher recruitment an ain supports next year. Students and teachers have
retention, and_ social |solat|o'rﬁhe_Yogth Ambassadors ha_d shared favourable impressions and there is mugch
the opportunity to present their views to the Educationg,  iement about what lies a- new learning, new
Minister gnd engage in discussion about next Stepsexperiences and new friends!

partnerships ahfunding.

In closing may | extend my thanks and best wishes to the
students and families whose time at Camperdown Collgge
has concluded this year, with Year 12 graduation or fam(ly
'location. I trust that your erriences have been rich and
positive, and thatyou are taking away memories td
etreasure and a strong foundation on which to build.

While many rural students r@ achieving excellent

outcomesacross the statethe attendance patterns and
academic results for rural youth are not as strong as they a
for metropolitan students. Lifting aspirations and working
in partnership Wh families and local communities to
address barriers to participation will continue to be our cor
work, to ensure that every young person has everyMs Cherie Kilpatrick , Principal

Calendwy off Egents

Monday 18" December Year 71 9 Activities: Werribee Zoo
Monday 18" December Prepi Year 6 End of Year FilnRock Dogat the Theatre Royal from 1.30pm
Monday 18" December Sporting Schools: Tennis at the Camperdown Communétgti&in
Monday 18" December Year 6 Graduation in the AG Daws Hall from 7pm

Wk | Tuesday 19" December Prepi Year 6 Celebration Assembly in the BER Building from 2pm

11 |Tuesday 19" December Senior Campus Presentation Evening in the AG Daws Hall from 7.30pm

Wednesday 20" December Year 71 9 Activities: Sun, sand and snags @ Peterborough
Wednesday 20" December Prepi Year 6 Aqua Zone Excursion from 9an3pm
Wednesday 20" December Final day for 2017 for Prep Year 9 students: 3.15pm dismissal
Friday 220 December Last day for 2017 for staff
Monday 220 January Senior Campus Book Collection Day from 11a@pm
Monday 220 January Uniform Shop open at the Senior Campus from 10&pm
Monday 29" January First day for 2018 for teachers
Tuesday 30" January First day for 2018 for Year L 12 students

pIXE] Thursday 1st February First day for 2018 for Prep students
Mondayi Tuesday 5hi 6" February |Year 12 Camp
Wednesday Thursday |14"7 15" February| Year 3i 6 Swimming Program
Friday 16" February Senior Campus Swimming Carnival
Mondayi Thursday 19" 229 February| Year 3i 6 Swimming Program

Our Mission

Camperdown College will provide exemplary teaching and learning programs within excellent facilities which fosggr school |
aspiration angersistence to achieve high levels of learning for all students.



Senior Campus News

Year 6 Transition:

Year 6 students were warmly wetoed on Tuesday as part thieir Statewide Orientation Day. We have students
joining usin Year 7 2018f r om Cobden, Simpson and St P a@he &tadentg h i
confidently fitted into theSenior Campusoutine and enjoyed participag) in a range of classeEhe College Café
catered for lunch servingizzas and chocolate brownidsasked five students what the highlights of the day were
and they all unanimously ezpdeverything

End of Year Activities:

Three days of activities ke been planned for next weektudents will visit the Werribee Zoo on Monday and Peterborough on
Wednesday. School based activitiedl be conducted on Tuesdalnformation about the program was sent home last week along
with permission forms for the oof school activities.

Results and Reports

Congratulations to all students on thaahievements this semestirhas been pleasing to see the progress that studavdsmade.
Final studentreports will be posted home to families next week and with &ls available on Compass from Monday. Final reports
wi || i ndi cat e curiculudhtevels cdmmihis evere uploaaled to Compass at various times throughout the semest
and a copy of the six week progress reports that were presented on Ctngagsout the semester. | strongly urge parents to make
contact if they would like to follow up on any aspects of the report.

Year 12 students will receive their results tomorrow and we trust that there will be many smiling faces around the coYieaunity.
12 students are encouraged to come into the school and meet with Mrs Maskell to ensure that all is in place for tamiedusure

Uniform i 2018
Just a reminder to parents when purchasing school shoes for the start of next yeasthdéntanust wear black leather lace up
school shoes (currently we have close to 100% support of this).

Thank You:

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all students and their lfasna safe and happy holidayhank you to all students for
their contibutions throughout the yeaFheir respect for the College values, approach to learning, willingness to lend artthnd
general conducmakes my job a very enjoyable one. Thank you to
education$ highly valued and ensures thauy child achieves their bes€tongratulations to all students who will receive recognition
at our Presentation Night on Tuesdagtters notifying parents whether their child is to receive a reward have been posted home.

Vicki Angus, Senior CampusAssistant Principal

Junior Campus News

State-wide Orientation Day (Step Up Day:

All Junior Campus stwhts participated in the Statdde OrientationDay (Step Up Day)on Tuesday. Our 2018

Prep students joined us for their final tramsitiday with their teachers, Kathryn Edwards and Claire Tuakdr

confidently became familiar with their classroom settiBg recessit was difficult to figure out whahe 2018

studentswere! Our new Prep students were presemiighl a bag ofgoodies whih contained play dougla, money

box, bookmarkand many other itemihat were made by all students at the Junior Campus. All students left at the
L end of the day with enormous smiles on their faces, readily sharingeitpariencesvith their family membes. A

massive thanks also famy Stephenson for all of héehind the scenes work to make the transition day a positpexierce for all.

Our Year 1i 6 students were extremely excited, coupled with a few nerves as they made their way to their 2@Bns&isff
have worked hard to place students into their new classes with many factors being taken into account. Students spgattitige day
to know their 2018 teachers and classmates whilst Year 6 students spent the day at their respective sgumidqrgrticipating in

a variety of classes that secondary schofdfer.

Staffing 2018
At this stage our intended Junior Campus staff for 2018 are:

Prep E: Miss Kathryn Edwards Prep T: Miss Claire Tucker
Year 1/2N: Mrs Julie Nelson Year 1/2T: Mrs Jacinta Tolland
Year 1/2C: Mrs Leanne Coates Year 3/4C: Miss Kim Clark
Year 3/4D: Mrs Judy Downie Year 5/6N: Ms Michelle Norton
Year 5/6B: Mr Graeme Bennett

Celebration Assembly.
Our CelebratiorAssembly will take placaextTuesday 19 December atf@nin the BERbuilding. Students will share some of their
learnings from the term argtudentof the term andyolden attendance awards will be presented. During the assembly we will pa
special tribute to ouvolunteers who have assisted witlollege programs, fundraising and grounds maintenance. There are man
occasions where we simply would not be able to provide certain programs without this extra support and supdingsimol
community members are invited and encouraged to attewd aslebrate another fantastlc year

Authors in the Making:
Earlier this year, students froiear 3/4 gave up their unchtimes to writg
stories and poems to enter tiiéite for Funcompetition.We have recently
been notified that sever al of o]
published in the 2017 book title@pread ThaVord. The bookincludes many
poems and shorstories from students all over Australia. Congratulationg
Finn Tolland, ZackRegan,Lewis Regan, Leilah Bateman, Sadie Walsh
Stella Horspolépictured right)on their published pieces.




Lost Property:

Our collection of lost uniform items has accumulated once again. Any named uniforms will be handed back to the stumlents. If
child accidently brings h ormdform item)please retsrn iuta temiorécCamppsaQffikeRleéase (¢
check the rack of clothing in the main building if you are missing any items. All unclaimed items will be moved to edtie haecl
uniformort he bi n at t hiecludingathers liits anchbebs that ind #eir way in lost property.

S O S ¢ibrary Returns :

Mrs Purcell, our school librarian is currently doing a stocktake of our books. Please have a good look at home, begivesthadh
under the bed for any books which bajoto the school. We are not concerned that they are overdue, we would just like the
returned. Thank you to Claire Kempton, Cherine Benallack, Kerrie Teal and Rebecca Clecassistingn the library throughout

the year. Your time covering and caling bools has been invaluable.

Next Week
Next week our students will be involved in a variety of activities to conclude the 2017 school year. Please ensure germission
and money are returned for any paid events.

ALL students will be required to wear a rash vest o t-shirt when swimming at AquaZone. Students will not be permitted to
swim unless they are wearing protective clothing.

Monday: Prepi Year 2 Activity Morning and barbeque lunch
End of Year Film at the Theatre Royal for Pieldear6 students
Year 6 Graduation Ceremony commencing with a student meal at 6pm
Tuesday: Year 3i 6 Activity Day
Celebration Assembly at 2pm in the BER Building
Wednesday:  AguaZone Excursion for PrépYear 6 studentébarbeque lunch supplied)
Lastday of school for 2017 3.15pm dismissal

Year 6 Leadership
Leadership is an opportunity for students to develop and demonstrate responsibility, confidence and the ability to teark.in a
RecentlyYear5 students had the opportunity to apply for tble of School Captainl congratulate all students who worked hard on
their applications and submitted well thought out responses. L

Ms Norton and | went through the selection process and our 20diBr School Captainsvill be
announced at ouCelebratim Assemblynext week Captainshave beerselectedon the basis of thei
record of positive school citizenship and the leadership potential and commitment demorjgs
through their application aridterview.

Student Achievements:

Congratulations to Stell Horspole who represented Camperdown College at the Interschool
Show with her horse Howie in Boneo Park on Tuesday. She achieved some outstanding resul
day; Stella won all of her classes and was crowned overall champion in the primarlysstion |
which earnt her a spot at the State Titles at Werribee Park in April 2018. Well done Stella!

Thank you: L2 iR
It is hard to believe that 2@lis nearly over! | would like to take this opportunity to thank staff, students and our wider schoc
communiy for their ongoing support throughout the year.

Staff: A committed and dedicated team of professionals who work extremely hard to ensure all students are reaching
maximum potential, both socially and academically.

Parents: Thank you for supportopp Camperdown College. Our focus is to ensure studemtseaeiving high quality
education through developing social, emotional, physical and academic skills. Although at times, difficult conversations
required | thank you for working alongside bothself and our staff in the best interests of our students.

StudentsWhat can | say? Every day | come to school and | look forward to seeing all the smiling faces as you walk throt
our gates every morning. | thank you all for being such hardworking yh&gndly kids. You make our school a wonderful
place to be and | know all the teachers definitely agree with me. Enjoy your holidays and we look forward to spending 2
with you.

Farewell to our departing Year 6 students as they transition itosim®ndarydestination These students leave us with so much
potential as they take on the next stage of their education. | wish you all the very best for your future. Wishing tllestddbair
families a Merry Christmas and a safe and happy holiday wd forward to working with you all in 2018.

Clare Monk, Junior Campus Assistant Principal

Senior

Next Tuesday 19 December in the AG Daws Hall
Beginning at 7.30pm




Next Monday 18' December

Year 6 students are invited to share a light meal with their teachers in the S
Campus Food Technology Centre from 6pm

Families and friends of Year 6 students are then invited to celebrate this milest|
their children in the AG Daws Hall from 7pm

We6re excited Chaonel@woadcastoi g —
the Victorian State Schools Spectacular will Batanday
18h December 2017 at 7pni.une in from 7pm to 9pm tg

catch all the action and relive the Spectanelaories.

THE VICTORIAN STATE SCHOOLS

Parents & Friends are running their annual Christmas Raffle, which will be drawn at final Junior Campus Asserablyitietke
are to be sold for $2 each or 3 for $5. All tickets (sold or unsold) need to be returned to theS@émmorGampus by Fridayhl

December. |

Ist Prize: Whole packaged lamb donatelly the Horspole family
2nd Prize: Christmas Hamper

We are also asking each family to donate one item to go in the hamper, donations can be left at the Junior or S2ffiice Ba
Fridayl5h December.

: e - R cu 7 D Al

MONDAY 22ND JANUARY 2018

Books can be collected from the Senior Campus foyer between 11am and 2pm
The uniform shop will also be open from 10am to 2pm

X#&.' 6-2 1-, 3-(2.+

Staff andstudents at Camperdown College would like to invite
our hardworkingolunteerso our Celebration Assembly
as a thank you for your support in201

On Tuesday 19 December from 2.00pm
In the BER Building at the Junior Campus

\su are greatly apprec iated and we look forward to seeing you there!

Excellence RespeetResponsibiliyCaring- Honesty
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The Prep Year 2 swimming prograrmwasrun

over the past twoveeks with great succes
Students have been swimming at a nd
location, the Splash Factory at the Farm i
Kolora. The new location has meant thatr

students have had access to fantastic swimn
lessons in a pool that is well suited to thg
needs.

The students have enjoyed swimming and
improved their swimming skills greatly. A
huge thanks to all the parents who were ablé¢
come across andelp and we hope that th
students can use these new techniques to

From top left: Hudson Roney: off safely during the hot summer days.
Keely Noonan; Rhett Fleming ang .
Riley Burnett; Dexx Dwyer and Warren Attrill

Kurt Wilson Prepi Year 6 Sport Coordinator

Twenty-one Year 9 student@ictured below)set off to Narrawongn Wednesday 29Novemberto complete the final
component of their Duke of Edinburgh award, the adventurous journey. It was blistering conditions when students ar
set up eamp at the Saw Pit camping reserve, but there were no complalhtstudents successfully pitched their tents g
enjoyed some luncheforeheadng to Cape Bridgewateo learn the intricacies obaeiling(and trying to escape the hestthe

beach).That night we enjoyed some spaghetti bolognaise before a night Staltents were able to see viewsPaftlandand

the unveling of a storm way out at sea.

Students woke earlyhé next morning to cook breakfast before compiepart of the Great South WeWalk. Studens
experiencd some amazing scenesjongour coadine; wind turbines on one side and the ocean on the other as we trekked
the cliffs. Unfortunately early in the walk the ratarted whichput adampener on itWhilst making our wayback to camp we
experienced a horrendous storm and we returned to a campsite that was very mualaiendéfter a closer inspection of th
weather radarand watching students hang otlteir bedding and bucket water out of their tent with their breakfasv, it
became quite clear that it was not viable or safe to spend another night at camp.

Despite being cold and wtte studentghoroughly enjoyedheir last activitymountain bike ridingEven after a few stacks the|
still returned with smiles orheir faces. The bikes were packed up, students jumped on theefous headindpack to school.
Congratulations to alYear 9 students for their resilience during some challenging conditionss so proud oévery single
student for having a go at alltagties even though many felt out of their comfort zone.

A big thank you to Warren Attrill and Ryan Smith for attending the cammyasupport crevior the two days.
Ashleigh Bloomfield, Duke of Edinburgh Coordinator

Camperdown College Skoolbag App:
To install our Skoolbag app, search for Camperdown College in the Apple App
Store or Google Play Store and install it on your iPhone or Android device.
x Choose your push notification preferences in the Setup Menu to receive
friendly reminders about upcomschool events,
X Have the latest Lunch Service Menu and Uniform Price List at your fingertips,
X Weekly newsletters are available at the push of a button.

Excellence RespeetResponsibiliyCaring- Honesty




